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ATTACHMENT 5      FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS   

A. Why do I need planning approval to rent out my own house to tourists or visitors?   

The Western Australian Planning Commission (WAPC) is the state planning authority.  The 

WAPC has guidelines on holiday houses which recognise that this landuse is different to a 

single house.  

Planning approval for holiday houses is required under the Shire of Shark Bay Local Planning 

Scheme No 4.   

B. Can I write my own Management Plan and Fire and Emergency Response Plan? 

Owners or applicants can write their own plans.  The plans need to be well thought out and 

clearly written.   

An example format in included as Attachment 2.   

C. Can I sell my house as a Holiday House?  

No.  Planning approvals are issued specifically to a person and a land parcel.  Any new owner 

would have to lodge a fresh application to seek planning approval for a Holiday House.   

D. What happens if I have a Holiday House and I do not apply for planning approval?  

Any Holiday House that continues to operate without planning approval would do so in breach 

of the Shire of Shark Bay Local Planning Scheme No 4.  Any proven breach of the Scheme is 

an offence.  

The Shire can seek to prosecute any owner of an unauthorised Holiday House.  Any 

successful prosecution will result in owners being fined.   

E. What if I have a house in Commercial or Tourism zone? Can I apply to use it as a 

 Holiday House?  

Yes you can lodge a planning application to the Shire of Shark Bay.  The Shire will take into 

consideration matters such as the objectives of the zone, adjacent land uses, potential for land 

use conflict with other commercial uses, noise, parking and traffic.   

F. What if my house has been used for a Holiday House for years – do I still need 

 approval?  

Over the past decade a growing number of holiday houses have been made commercially 

available in Denham, and many have operated without planning approval.  Since the 

introduction of a new Planning Scheme No 4, the Shire wants to educate key stakeholders on 

the requirements, and encourage owners / operators to apply for the necessary approval.   

Any existing Holiday House needs planning approval.  You do not have to apply if you have 

record of an existing planning approval issued by the Shire under the previous Shire of Shark 

Bay Local Planning Scheme No 3.   
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G. Do I have to use the Management Plan and Fire and Emergency Response Plan 

 attached to the Shires Policy?  

The Management Plan and Fire and Emergency Response Plans that are attached to the 

Policy are only examples.  Applicants can develop their own plans or use the templates as a 

base and tailor them to suit their needs.   

 


